 MCA Board of Director Meeting Minutes: January 22nd, 2011
Meeting called to order at 10:07 am.   Present: Thomas Rehmeier,  Bob Howe, Ed Baur, CJ Armenta, Tim Campbell, and Bruce Cantwell.  Tony Rich arrived, 10:20am.   Absent:  John Sutton, and Nathan Swinger. This represented a Quorum. 
Next meeting date set for April 2nd at 10:30am. This will be during the Columbia Open’s first round, so will be held at the Howard Johnson (former Best Western).  Back up date is April 9th, which would be held at the normal location, the Memorial Union.
Bob Howe presented the minutes from the September meeting.  The minutes were approved with some corrections. 
Membership Report: Ed Baur has been working on updating and correcting the MCA membership list.  He is working to get all the birth date information into the system for voting list purposes.
Bulletin Report: Bob reports he will continue as bulletin editor for the calendar year 2011.  Bob asked the board to help round up contributions from local tournaments and activities.

Treasurer’s Report: Bank account stands at $4,300.  Website and USCF affiliate dues are coming up soon.  Past Bulletin and state registration also haven’t been reimbursed yet.

Old Business: 

Saint Louis Open: Tony reported that this year’s event will offer a 2 and 3 day option with a $7,500 prize fund.  It will also have a $10k Invitational running concurrently that will offer spots into the US Championships in April.  Bob Howe complemented Tony on the success of the event last year, but is concerned that the MCA is losing a long term profit by not running the event.  After discussion, Bob Howe moves that $1 per paid entry go to the MCA in exchange for giving organizational control to the CCSCSL.  Thomas Rehmeier 2nds, Motion carries.
Player of the Year System:  Bruce Cantwell has agreed to take over the calculating of this program. 

All Girls Tournament:  It is unclear at this time if Susan Polgar will continue to run an all girls event.  If not, there is some question if the tournament should continue.

USCF Delegates:  After discussion, Tony Rich motions to give a $300 stipend to delegates to help them attend and represent Missouri.  Bruce Cantwell 2nds.  Motion carries.
New Business:

2011 Class: Bob Howe reported the Class Championships are set for July 2nd-3rd.  The novice section is being returned to the traditional schedule after the attempt at a one day format didn’t help improve numbers last year.

State Championships:  2011 Mo Open and Invitational.  Thomas has written a proposal to organize the State Open and Invitational events again in 2011. After discussion, Tony Rich moved to accept the Rehmeier proposal.  Bruce Cantwell 2nds.  Motion carries.   Thomas and Tony discussed the option of holding the Invitational and Amateur Championship at the CCSCSL again this year.  Tony will get back with Thomas with a proposal to host the event.  The Missouri Open is then being planned for a later date, in October, in Columbia.  Bob Howe is going to run the scholastic tournament separately, trying out a new format of “Kids Chess Festival”.  He wants to get a titled player to hold a lecture, go over games in the skittles area, and have a full day of activities.
K-8 Tournament of Champions: The USCF has added a Barber tournament to run alongside the Denker, for state champions 8th grade and under.  The easiest solution seemed to be thatMissouri will offer this spot to the winner of the K-8 section at the State Scholastic Championships for this year rather than running a separate event.  Thomas Rehmeier motions to invite the winner of the K-8 section of the Scholastic Championship to the Barber tournament of champions.  Tony Rich amends the motion to add: the MCA will provide a USCF membership (in unrated) and a $100 stipend .  Ed Baur 2nds, motion carries.
Amateur Team Championship: Thomas Rehmeier would like to organize a state Amateur Team Championship tournament.  Tony Rich moves to approve this title event and give Thomas organizational control of it for 2011.  Bruce Cantwell  seconds.  Motion carries with Thomas Rehmeier and Ed Baur abstaining.
Scholastic Championship:  CJ Armenta recommended that the board consider moving the tournament to Sedalia and using the State Fairgrounds as a location.  He had picked up some information about its buildings and thought he could make a proposal with significant savings.  CJ will present a more detailed proposal about this at the April meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25am.   
